Minutes of the London HECA Forum Committee Meeting

Thursday 3rd August 2006,

at Clifton House, Camden Council

Present:  Ian Lane (Southwark); Oliver Myers (Camden); Jeremy Hopkins (Westminster); Peter Gibbs (Islington); John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham); Natalie (For Gemma Moore - Harrow); Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN)

Apologies:  Gemma Moore (Harrow); Norma Nyaulingo (Greenwich)

	1. Minutes of the Committee Meeting (March)

	1.1. The minutes of the Committee meeting were agreed without amendment.

	1.2. JH noted under 7.4 that there is no further news from EAGA (about proposed regular meetings).  The VAT issue is resolved, although it is unclear whether refunds will be given.

	1.3. OM to book the Council Chamber for the February AGM.

	2. Minutes of the Forum meeting (20th July 2006)

	2.1. The minutes of the Forum meeting were agreed without amendment.

	2.2. Attendance was disappointing, possibly due to the location and the weather, although the meeting’s content was considered to be reasonably varied and interesting.

	2.3. The DVD proposal was discussed. To date 8 boroughs have expressed interest in finding out more, 2 not interested.  NEA’s DVD has been favourably received, and some boroughs may consider this adequate.  Others (e.g. Southwark) already have their own DVD.  SH to give a deadline of 31st August for decisions from boroughs on whether they wished to proceed.

	2.4. On the issue of HIPs, OM suggested that a lobbying strategy was needed to encourage government to make the data available.  IL to raise this with UK HECA.

	2.5. Home Delivery was discussed.  SH reported that GLEEN and the London Borough of Islington / NWLEEAC had just met EST to discuss the proposal.  They were supportive of the concept, but have requested some additional items, e.g. market research and market segmentation data to be considered in the pilot.  Bridge House Estates Trust Fund (BHETF)’s funding criteria is wider than EST’s, having a broader focus on environmental improvement, plus a community angle.  Lucy Padfield has offered to draft a one-pager to clarify the difference between Home Delivery and another LEP led fuel rich initiative, devised by Charles Secrett and the Design Council.  This is key to ensuring that the added value of Home Delivery is properly recognised within EST and the LEP steering group.

	3. Finance Update

	3.1. JD tabled a finance update.  SH to pursue an outstanding £500 contribution from EAGA

	3.2. JD reported a balance of £7713.96 for this financial year.  The committee agreed to allocate £3000 towards the Home Delivery project.

	4. The reduced role of UK HECA

	4.1. IL tabled a sponsorship brochure from UK HECA (Powergen are being invited to sponsor).  Following recent meetings, UK HECA has consolidated its activities to meeting 6 core aims.

	4.2. IL proposed that the London HECA Forum could reflect the UK’s reduced role, by cutting the number of meetings it holds annually, with a view to increasing attendance, maintaining the quality of content, and reducing the committee’s workload.  The committee agreed to invite members to vote on holding 2, 3 or 4 meetings per year.  Some committee members felt that a reduction to 2 might be too extreme, and that 3 might be a good compromise (2 full meetings, plus the AGM).  IL to draft an email to members to this effect.

	4.3. Subscriptions invoices have been issued this week, to the same value as paid last year.  JD has included these projections in his figures.  The committee discussed whether the subscriptions should be reduced in future years, if the London HECA Forum workplan is reduced.  GM has suggested that subs are set at £50 to £100 max. if less meetings are held.  To be discussed and agreed at AGM.

	4.4. It was agreed that the number of committee meetings would match the number of forum meetings.

	5. Position of Chair

	5.1. IL has now moved from Redbridge to Southwark, and Southwark are encouraging him to reduce his input to external activities.  He reassured the committee that he would continue his commitment as London’s Chair for the rest of his term (until the next AGM).  However, he would like to invite nominations before Christmas, to ensure that the position can be filled.  None of the existing committee members currently wish to stand as London chair.

	5.2. The National Chair’s role is now essentially in name only – the activities will be split evenly across the members of UK HECA, and there seems to be an increased role for the UK HECA Secretariat, which is continuing to drive activities.  However, no nominations have been received for the role.  OM may consider position, if no other nominations are forthcoming.

	5.3. It was agreed that other committee members would attend UK HECA meetings on IL’s behalf, to help to share the workload.  JH to confirm whether he can attend next UK HECA on 13th September (OM not available).  If not, SH to email for volunteers to represent London.

	6. HECA Secretariat

	6.1. Some committee members are concerned about the fees charged by the UK HECA Secretariat.  The committee recommends on behalf of London that this role be tendered.  IL to report.

	6.2. The increased role of the London Secretariat has meant that GLEEN has been operating the secretariat at a loss.  GLEEN has maintained the role at the same level of fees for 3 years, therefore it was agreed that the London Secretariat role should also be tendered at the end of this financial year.  

	7. Vacancies on the London HECA Committee

	7.1. Jean Roberts has now left Kensington and Chelsea, so there is a committee vacancy.  SH to email members for nominations.

	8. Workplan 2006-07

	8.1. It was agreed to add Home Delivery to the Workplan.

	8.2. The committee agreed to invite feedback from members again, to ensure that the Forum’s activities meet their needs.  SH to send the committee the 2003 questionnaire for updating.

	9. Date of Next Meeting

	9.1. It was agreed that the next meeting would be held jointly with the LBEG on 9th December.  No September meeting will be held, provided that there is enough scope on the December agenda to cover HECA issues.  IL to speak to Richard about the agenda.

	9.2. GM has offered to provide a presentation from Harrow.  SH to confirm agreement.

	9.3. Suggested items for inclusion on the December agenda were:  EEC review consultation; HHRSS; the Mayor’s increased energy powers, EPCs (non domestic as well as domestic, although this was covered last year).  To be agreed nearer the time.

	9.4. SH reminded the committee that British Gas offered a presentation on the Council Tax scheme.  It was agreed that this could be interesting for another meeting, but not for December.  SH to inform Richard Hughes.

	10. AOB

	10.1. EST has been hit by changes in VAT regulations.  This has some serious consequences for its programmes – LASP has been cut completely with staff being given 3 months notice, and there will be some cuts to the Energy Efficiency Partnership for Homes.  It is likely that it will also affect the EEAC network.

	10.2. GM has suggested that the Forum should organise an event, e.g. workshops, seminars, exhibitions.  It was agreed that there may be scope for arranging a joint event with the South East region.  IL to speak to Kathy Alcock.


Actions

	· OM to book the Council Chamber for the February AGM.
	OM

	· SH to give a deadline of 31st August for decisions from boroughs on the DVD proposal
	SH

	· A lobbying strategy is needed to encourage government to make the data from HIPs available.  IL to raise this with UK HECA.
	IL

	· SH to pursue outstanding £500 from EAGA.
	SH

	· IL to draft an email to invite a vote on holding 2, 3 or 4 meetings per year.
	IL

	· Discuss and agree level of Subscriptions at AGM.
	IL / SH

	· Invite nominations for role of London Chair before Christmas
	SH

	· Consider role of UK HECA chair, if no other nominations are forthcoming.
	OM

	· JH to confirm whether he can attend next UK HECA on 13th September.  If not, SH to email for volunteers to attend to represent London.
	JH/SH

	· IL to report London’s recommendation to tender the role of the UK Secretariat
	IL

	· SH to email members for nominations for vacancy on Committee.
	SH

	· Add Home Delivery to London’s Workplan.
	SH

	· SH to send the committee the questionnaire used in 2003.  Update and circulate. 
	SH

	· IL to speak to Richard Hurford about December agenda.
	IL

	· SH to confirm agreement with GM for a Harrow presentation.
	SH

	· Agree HECA items for inclusion on the December agenda nearer the time
	All

	· SH to inform Richard Hughes that BG presentation can be included on future agenda but not in December.
	SH

	· IL to speak to Kathy Alcock about potential for a joint event with the South East Region.
	IL


